MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th OCTOBER 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. A. Sedgewick, Cllr. D. May
In attendance:  R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L Chilton, Cllr. A. Churchill
Public Participation
None
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/10/19
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. L. Charles
2/10/19
To co-opt Parish Councillors

The chairman asked Anne Louise Sedgewick (ex-parish councillor) if she was prepared to be co-opted onto the present Parish Council.    She agreed and was accordingly co-opted.   
3/10/19
Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary
4/10/19
Declarations of members interest

None declared
5/10/19
Planning applications and decisions

There were no new applications.

Existing applications – 44 Main Street – tree work – approved




       Bladon House – Tree Work – approved




       Newton Park – Replacement dwelling – approved




        Agricultural Building, The End. - pending

6/10/19
To consider the non-exempt minutes in July and September 2019

All of the items concerned were considered.  Acceptance proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D. May - unanimous
7/10/19
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded.

None
8/10/19
Outstanding matters

None apart from items included on the agenda.
9/10/19
To receive the Clerks report

None apart from items included on the agenda
10/10/19
To receive the Chairmans report

The chairman reminded the meeting that the next Area Forum meeting was to be held on 7th November.  He announced that he was unable to attend.  Cllr. Haines confirmed that she would attend and would produce a report for our next meeting.

Cllr. Hill stated that the proposed Axis development in Willington was causing a great deal of concern in Willington.  Increased road traffic etc. had stimulated a petition.  It was suggested that the Clerk should contact Willington Parish Council to offer support from Newton Solney.

Cllr. Hill was pleased with the number of children attending the three days of Sports Mobile activities over the school holidays .  It proved to be very encouraging and should be repeated in future.  
11/10/19
To receive reports from Parish Councillors.

Cllr. May reported that the grass verges had been mown but that the road surface on Trent Lane remained in poor condition.

Cllr. Haines reported that she and Cllr. Churchill were organising a “drop in” surgery in Repton Village Hall for parishioners to visit and make comments/ask questions.  A notice will be posted on the notice board.

The chairman announced that he understood the money raised for the school was £60,000 – this was confirmed by Cllr. Haines.

Cllr. Sedgewick commented that a tree planted on the recreation ground was overhanging an adjoining garden by metres.  After some discussion it was agreed that the householder involved was entitled to cut off branches that were overhanging the property.    
12/10/19
Common land security

Following concern regarding the possibility of “travellers” setting up camp and anti-social behaviour  by the river off Trent Lane a decision was made that a barrier should be installed.  Regular vehicle users have been consulted and their written agreement has been obtained.    All pedestrian/wheelchair/pram access users are not affected as access for them will be provided at the side of the barrier

A grant for a barrier had been approved some months ago.

We were then informed by SDDC that as the lane was adopted we must apply for approval from Derbyshire CC.   There followed a letter from Derbyshire CC confirming it was not their responsibility and that we should refer the case back to SDDC and mentioned a “gating officer”.    We have now received a notification from the same person who authorised the grant saying that the Parish Council should provide evidence of anti-social behaviour and other concerns before final approval is given.

The councillors were aware that many instances of anti-social behaviour have occurred and ask parishioners to record any future instances and report them to the Parish Council.  These will be collated and forwarded to SDDC. 
13/10/19
Trim trail equipment

As there had been little encouragement for trim trail equipment Cllr. May suggested that the funds (£2000) should be directed towards additional children’s play items.  A quotation will be obtained for discussion at the next parish council meeting.
14/10/19
Councillor training

The Clerk advised that Cllr. L. Charles will attend a DALC councillor training course on 16th October.     If any of the other councillors wished to attend a course they should advise the Clerk as soon as possible – list of courses by DALC was recently forwarded
15/10/19
To consider nuisance of Silver Birch trees.

The Parish Council have received a petition from some parishioners complaining about a mature silver birch tree adjacent to 19 Blacksmiths Lane  which apart from the seed droppings was causing severe respiratory problems to the nearby residents.  They were asking for the tree to be removed and replaced by another tree.   As the tree is on the grass verge maintained by Derbyshire CC Cllr. Chilton offered to contact Derbyshire CC asking for advice before taking action.   The Clerk was asked to advise the petitioners of our action.
16/10/19
Planters

The councillors wished to thank the local horticultural society for their continued work in maintaining the planters in the village and asked the Clerk to write and thank them.
17/10/19
Bonfire.

The bonfire was scheduled for 2nd November 2019 from 6.30pm.  Concerns regarding car parking are being addressed.  The Clerk confirmed that he had given the insurance details to Jeremy Winter and that he had received the account for the fireworks - £750 incl. VAT – same as last year.
18/10/19
Damage to gate post 

Cllr. Hill had received information regarding a white van that had damaged a substantial stone post on Church Lane.  Further information is to be sought.
19/10/19
Councillors Responsibilities

Cllr. Hill detailed the responsibilities already allocated to Councillors

Cllr. May – Trim trail and streetscape

Cllr. Charles – footpaths

Cllr. Plowman – Bonfire

Cllr. Haynes – Website

The two outstanding positions were filled as  – Cllr. Sedgewick offered to attend the village hall committee meetings.  Cllr. Hill will deal with Newsletter and Parish Magazine
20/10/19
Gravel Extraction

A drop in meeting organised by Cemex is to be held at the Newton Park Hotel on 23rd October (3.00 – 8.00 pm)  The clerk informed the meeting that the manager of the site was happy to answer any questions and would willingly give interested parties a guided tour.
21/10/19
Speeding through village

The councillors had received some complaints of speeding through the village.  It was agreed that future comments should be noted and raised at future Parish Council meetings.
22/10/19
Transforming Trent Valley – possible talk by Nicola Lynes

Cllr Charles was particularly interested in this person and would be attending one of her talks elsewhere.  Nicola Lynes is funded by National Lottery Heritage fund with aims to enhance the biodiversity of the rivers Trent, Dove and Tame.   It was agreed that Cllr. Charles could report to our next meeting.
23/10/19
Action Grants

The Clerk explained that there was a new grant offer up to £25,000 .   The Clerk will look for further information prior to our next meeting.      
24/10/19
Anti-Social behaviour

Already discussed in 12/10/19
25/10/19
Finance 

Cheques requiring approval and signing – unanimous approval

R.Parker – allowable expenses - £19.50

R. Parker – Mowing of play area - £120

SDDC – Play mobile - £864

DALC – training course -£50

Pyrotecnix – fireworks - £750

To consider requests for funding under s137 – None 
26/10/19
Date and time of next meeting.

Friday 8th November 2019 at 7.45pm at the Village Hall, Newton Solney
-
